
 

 

                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

We made it!                                        Friday 21st July 

So here we are on the last day of the summer term and the end of a year that’s buzzed with new 

experiences, exciting learning and new friendships! It has certainly flown by and I can’t believe the 

children are moving on to new year groups and of course new schools. 

 I’m sure many of you will be ready for some quality time with family and friends and I know we are 

definitely ready for a break and time to reflect. I can’t thank you all enough for your amazing support 

during this year and I hope you will celebrate, as we will, all the many successes we have had and happy 

memories we have made (including our ‘good’ outcome in our Ofsted inspection      ). 

The children have continued to amaze me with their positive outlook on life and a determination to not 

let anything stand in their way. Their achievements and successes as well as their kindness, humour and 

‘oops’ moments, have continued to make me smile every day and remind me why working with children 

has to be one of the best jobs in the world! A huge thank you to them for being the superstars they 

truly are. 

The staff, have stayed strong and have kept the well-being of the children firmly in their hearts.  

A huge hug and thank you must go to them all for their dedication, commitment and support this year. 

I really am so lucky to have such a wonderful team here at Grange and for us all to be at the heart of 

such a vibrant, loyal and supportive community. 

This week has been a time to celebrate the year and we have loved celebrating with the children and 

joining in with their year group treats, award achievements and of course our leavers’ performance.  

This week is also a time to say goodbye and good luck to our brave, funny and loveable Year 2s who will 

be looking back on their time with us, ready to start the next step on their learning journey.  

We wish them the very best as they get ready to join their new Year 3 classes and look forward to 

hearing all about their adventures in Year 3. We really will miss them! Thank you to all of the families 

who attended their leavers’ performance this week. St Mary’s Church was packed and it was  

heart-warming to see how many parents and family members had tissues to hand! I know the singing 

certainly lifted the rooftops and both Jude and Claire who work at the church, were so impressed with 

the effort, talent and behaviour of all of the children.  

We are already busily planning for September and the new year ahead. Please keep checking the 

website, Class Dojo, Facebook and emails for updates and news over the summer break. 

I can be reached throughout the holiday via my email which I will check regularly, so if you need 

anything, just let me know: s.myers@grange-inf.hants.sch.uk  You can also message me via Class Dojo. 

May I take this opportunity to wish you all a lovely, sunny summer break. Stay safe, look after each 

other and most importantly, have fun! Miss Myers  

mailto:s.myers@grange-inf.hants.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance is a key priority for school improvement at Grange Infants. To keep attendance at the 

forefront of our minds (and our families!), we will be sharing with you the attendance of each class 

for that week in every newsletter. This is with the intention of our community understanding how 

important attendance is and the value we place on it in ensuring the children have the best possible 

start to their education.  

This week’s results: 

Class Percentage attendance for the 

week ending 21.7.23 

Chaffinches AND Blackbirds!!! 96.67 

Woodpeckers 96.15 

Wagtails 95.22 

Robins 94.29 

Starlings 93.33 

Owls 88.33 

Sparrows 79.6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly attendance: Cool to be In School 

Each week, attendance is tracked across the school and on a Friday the class 

with highest attendance for that week, gets a certificate. At the end of each 

term, we look at who has had the best attendance overall and that class gets 

to choose an item for their class such as a new game. 

This week the winners are: Chaffinches and Blackbirds with 96.67%! 

Congratulations and well done for your great attendance this week. 

Don’t forget, the more you’re in school, the more learning you can do! 

Should your child be unwell and unable to attend that day, please contact 

the office to let us know and this will be recorded on our registers. 

During out of office hours, you will be able to leave a message. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Things to look forward to! 

INSET days for 23/24 

We want to give our families as much notice as we can for our INSET day closures next year. Every 

school takes 5 INSETs a year for training and development. 

We have agreed the following: 

Friday 1st September: Phonics whole school training 

Monday 4th September: Safeguarding and behaviour whole school training 

Friday 9th February: Common Day Closure for Gosport and Fareham schools 

Friday 5th July: Transition planning 

Tuesday 23rd July: Behaviour, Relationships and Restorative Practice 

 

 

 

 

Hampshire School Term Dates 

These are the term dates for next 

year. This image is a bit blurry so 

please use this link for the full 

document: 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationa

ndlearning/schoolholidays  

Please note that due to INSET 

days, the first day for Year 1 and 

Year 2 will be Tuesday 5th 

September. 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/schoolholidays
https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/schoolholidays


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is always hard having to say goodbye, but we wanted to 

take this opportunity to thank the following amazing staff 

who will be leaving us to pursue career changes, house 

moves and retirement! They have all been such an asset to 

our school community and we wish them the best for their 

adventures! 

Mrs Garwood has been part of the 

Grange Family in many different ways 

for 23 years! She has loved her 

recent role as an intervention teacher 

as well as supporting all classes across 

the school. Thank you Mrs Garwood 

and good luck! 

Mrs Groome has had many different 

roles at Grange over the last few 

years being part of the site team, 

the lunch team and as a teaching 

assistant in Year R. Thank you Mrs 

Groome; we wish you the very best 

for your new adventure! 

Miss Parkins joined our school this 

year and has been invaluable in her 

role in Year R as a teaching assistant 

as well as a member of the lunch 

team. Good luck with your new job 

Miss Parkins! 

Mrs Charlton has loved her 

role as a lunch time supervisor 

this year and will be missed by 

all of us. Good luck in your new 

role Mrs C! 

Mrs Beattie has also loved her 

lunchtime role in Year 2 and has 

been a fantastic member of the 

lunch team. Thank you Mrs 

Beattie and good luck! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Home School Link Worker (HSLW)  

 Mrs Kennell 

  

  

  

            

  
My role as the HSLW is to help you and your child get the best out of school and family life.  
I can support you and your children with advice and sign post you to other  professionals for 

additional help. I am able to advise you with any worries you may have about attendance, your 

child's emotional well-being, behaviour or mental health. 

 Every child and every parent matters and I am happy to support you any way I can. 

 You can contact me via the school office or pop into the Aviary, which is on the main 

playground, for a chat. 

 Keep an eye out for up-coming events that will be posted on class dojo and the school website. 

  
Stay Safe This Summer 

Whilst we want you all to enjoy a relaxing and fun summer break, 

we also want you to stay safe. 

Here are some key points for minimising risks this summer: 

https://www.which.co.uk/news/article/11-summer-safety-hazards-

every-parent-needs-to-know-about-aQDlF3I3Vvwk  

https://cypf.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/blog/posts/2020/may-

2020/summer-safety/  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/beat-the-heat-hot-

weather-advice/beat-the-heat-staying-safe-in-hot-weather  

 

https://www.which.co.uk/news/article/11-summer-safety-hazards-every-parent-needs-to-know-about-aQDlF3I3Vvwk
https://www.which.co.uk/news/article/11-summer-safety-hazards-every-parent-needs-to-know-about-aQDlF3I3Vvwk
https://cypf.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/blog/posts/2020/may-2020/summer-safety/
https://cypf.berkshirehealthcare.nhs.uk/blog/posts/2020/may-2020/summer-safety/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/beat-the-heat-hot-weather-advice/beat-the-heat-staying-safe-in-hot-weather
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/beat-the-heat-hot-weather-advice/beat-the-heat-staying-safe-in-hot-weather


 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


